MINUTES OF GILLINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL MONTHLY MEETING
FEBRUARY 2018


A Meeting of Gillingham Parish Council was held at the village hall on Wednesday, 
7th February 2018, at 7:30pm. 

1. Parish Ten - parishioners slot.  Four members of the public attended.
A representative from South Norfolk Council attended to explain to the council the decision for removing the footway (overhead) lights at Gillingham.  The South Norfolk Council (SNC) historically had not received enough money from the 'special expenses' on the council tax bill to continue to run and support these lights as they are.  Environmental Services are currently managing 9 out of the 119 parishes that have these lights and intend to pass the running of these 9 parishes to them in future as part of a streamlining/cost cutting exercise.  The police have been consulted with regard to the crime rate and areas of vulnerable people have been taken into consideration in the council's decision to turn off 16 of the 18 lights.  The 2 being left are at The Boundaries (near the school) and at the junction of The Street with Loddon Road near the bus stop.  SNC are consulting to make sure they have correctly identified the lights that should be kept for which they will support the funding.  The council have been asked to discuss this and SNC want to make a final decision by 16th March 2018.  So far only one resident has come forward to say that more lights should be saved, voicing concerns over increased break-ins and making the elderly and infirm more vulnerable.
Currently the lights are in reasonable condition but they will eventually need to be replaced and along with maintenance and electricity the cost will need to be passed on to residents council tax bill.

SNC will provide support to the parish council for the lights they take on.
Suggestions of switching over to reduced hours is possible but sensors would need to be fitted.  The lights would need to be inspected regularly.  Everybody would be paying but only a few people would actually benefit.
The Boundaries are still experiencing traffic problems, too many cars for too few places and inconsiderate parking.  A residents meeting to discuss the way forward will be held in April.

Parking over the bus stop in The Street is an issue, with cars left for the day making it impossible for the bus to pull up by the stop and causing inconvenience to the passengers waiting to get on.  Pathway also damaged.


Apologies – Dist Cllr Kay Billig.
 

Minutes of Last Meeting - The minutes from the December 2017 meeting were approved by the council and signed by Councillor Massingham.  No matters arising.


Declaration of Interests - none


Village Matters
Dog Bin for Kings Dam - Cllr Black is meeting with SNC tomorrow to pick a suitable site for siting at the top of Kings Dam.  The council approved the purchase and installation of the bin.
They also agreed to purchase a Grit Bin for Kings Dam where a volunteer has come forward to use the grit.
Cllr Black said she would like to hold another Village Litter Pick in 2018 (probably in April). 
Correspondence

See general file.


Planning Matters
BA/2018/0013/COND – replacement of box hedge with wall and railings.

This site is of concern that drainage is being hindered at this point in the road – clerk to enquire what is being done to cure this.  There is also a lot of rubbish in the ditch opposite which has blown from the site.
BA/2017/0409/HOUSEH – Singled storey rear extension for 25 Kings Dam – approved by the Broads Authority.

BA/2017/0470/NONMAT – Repositioning of house & garage, non material amendment of permission BA/2017/0167/COND – recommended for approval by the BA.

Finance
NS&I INTEREST 1/1/2018 - £0.49
Clinks care farm cheque 100956 - £210.00
Parish Precept 2018/19 Band D will be £26.93

Any Other Business
Request by clerk to purchase Parish Councillors Guide – agreed. 
The reported footpath sign is still outstanding, location of the problem is under investigtion. 
Article on effectiveness of defibrillators in the community sent by County Cllr Stone passed to councillors for their information.
BEWARE OF A SCAM – A resident has received a telephone call regarding an increase in his Council tax. Callers are stating that their bungalow will be assessed for things like energy efficiency ( how well your home is insulated) and if it is not of a certain standard the tax will increase.  THIS IS AN INSULATION SALES PITCH there are no plans for an increase in the Precept or council tax.
Moles on the playground to be addressed.  Broads Authority to be asked if the steps at Dunburgh can be made less slippery.

Food is again being put out on Hemmant Way, this attracts rats and other vermin which has resulted in an environmental issue.  Please keep animal/bird food within your garden boundaries.

Date of Next Meeting:  Please note that the next meeting of the parish council will be Wednesday 28th February, 2018 which will start at 7.30pm.  Everybody is welcome to attend.  There will be no meeting in March.


Clerk’s email address:  juliapuntgpc@btinternet.com

Gillingham Parish Council website:  http://gillingham-pc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/

District Councillor Kay Billig email: 

 HYPERLINK "mailto:kbillig@s-norfolk.gov.uk"
kbillig@s-norfolk.gov.uk
County Councillor:  Margaret.Stone@norfolk.gov.uk
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